## **JULY 25, 2016**

A special called meeting was held at 5:00 PM at the M.S. Municipal Center with Mayor Bob McLean presiding with Councilmembers Byrd, Cook, Jenkins, Scarborough, Kuykendall, and Young. The City Manager and the City Attorney were present. News media present was Larry Franklin from the Clinton Chronicle. Notice was mailed and emailed to the local media on July 18, 2016.

-,	
INVOCATION	The invocation was given by Mr. Dale Satterfield, Public Works Director.
ANNEXATION ZONNING	Mayor Mclean recognized Mr. Stovall, City Manager. Mr. Stovall stated that the first item on the agenda is the annexation and zoning at the request of the Planning Commission for parcels 616-01-01-004 and 616-01-01-015. Mr. Stovall stated that City staff recommends Council holding a Public Hearing regarding these parcels.
PUBLIC HEARING ANNEXATION 616-01-01-004 616-01-01-015	Mayor McLean declared Council in a Public Hearing in regards of the annexation of contiguous property 616-01-01-004 (partial) and 616-01-01-015 into the City of Clinton. Council did not receive any comments or questions in regards to the annexation. Motion was made by Councilmember Scarborough to close the Public Hearing and seconded by Councilmember Kuykendall. The vote was unanimous.
SECOND READING ORDINANCE ANNEXATION 616-01-01-004 616-01-01-015	Mayor McLean stated that the next order of business is to consider the second reading of an Ordinance for the annexation of contiguous property 616-01-01-004 (partial) and 616-01-015. Motion was made by Councilmember Young to approve the second reading of an Ordinance for the annexation of property 616-01-01-004 (partial) and 616-01-01-015 and seconded by Councilmember Cook. The vote was unanimous.
SECOND READING ORDINANCE ZONING 616-01-01-004 616-01-01-015	Mayor McLean stated that the next order of business is to consider the second reading of an Ordinance amending the City of Clinton official Zoning Map to establish the zoning of property 616-01-01-004 (partial) and 616-01-01-015 as Commercial (C-3). Motion was made by Councilmember Kuykendall to approve the second reading of an Ordinance to zone property 616-01-01-004 (partial) and 616-01-01-015 to Commercial (C-3) and seconded by Councilmember Byrd. The vote was unanimous.
COUNCILMEMBER REPORT	Councilmember Jenkins thanked the City staff for their hard work during the power outage.

Councilmember Byrd stated that she has observed citizens placing TVs on the side of the road. Councilmember Byrd asked if the City had a designated day to pick up these items or should citizens just call for a pickup. Mr. Stovall stated that the garbage crew maps the pickup when

they make their rounds. Mr. Stovall stated that the TVs should be picked up once a week. Mayor Mclean asked is it true if they are damage they will not pick them up. Mr. Stovall stated that if the TVs are damaged then the City could not take them to the landfill. Mr. Stovall stated that the City would have to pick up the damaged TVs and store them somewhere. Mayor McLean stated that we need a drop place where people can bring them instead of putting them on the side of the road. Mr. Stovall stated that citizens could take the TVs to any County facility.

Councilmember Kuykendall thanked everyone who worked during the power outage. Councilmember Kuykendall thanked the City crews for picking up the limbs after the storm.

Councilmember Kuykendall asked City staff to look into upgrading the area where Highway 56 and Highway 72 intersect. Councilmember Kuykendall stated that more effort needs to be made to beautify that intersection.

Councilmember Scarborough thanked the City for allowing him the opportunity to attend the Municipal Association meeting.

## **MAYOR'S REPORT**

Mayor McLean stated that the next Council meeting would be Monday, August 1, 2016 at 6:00 PM at the Municipal Center. Mayor Mclean stated that National Night Out is Tuesday, August 2 at 5:00 PM at the Oak Street Park. Mayor McLean stated that the next Town Rhythms is Thursday, July 28, 2016 downtown starting at 7:00 PM and featuring the Embers. Mayor Mclean stated that he was asked by a citizen watching the City pick up limbs and wanted to know why the City could not use a Chipper on site as they picked up the limbs. Mr. Stovall stated that using a Chipper requires additional personnel. Mr. Stovall stated that in the past the City did use a Chipper but Public Works found out that using a Chipper on site did not reduce the time. Mr. Stovall stated that Public Works staff is looking at using a Drum Chipper to grind up limbs so that the City could use the mulch.

## **ADJOURN**

With there being no further business before Council motion was made by Councilmember Scarborough to adjourn the meeting and seconded by Councilmember Young. The vote was unanimous.

CITY CLERK		
MAYOR		